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June 28, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that increases the King County Solid Waste Division basic fee for the disposal of municipal solid waste from the current rate of $134.59 per ton to $140.82 per ton. The increased rate is less than the 2019-2020 fee projected in the last rate proposal and is less than inflation. On average, the change would add $0.34 cents to the single-family monthly curbside bill. 

The legislation will sustain current services and support projects and programs important to the future of the regional solid waste system.

Specifically, the ordinance will accomplish the following:

· Sustain current services including waste transfer and transport, continued operation at the Cedar Hills landfill, recycling, and waste prevention programs; 
· Invest in infrastructure including repaying general obligation bonds for previously approved new transfer stations at Factoria and South County; 
· Pay for transfer station projects and continue to develop Cedar Hills regional landfill to its maximum permitted capacity; 
· Better link self-haul rates to weight or volume of material disposed; and
· Meet growing demand and county goals, including piloting a low-income discount program for transfer station self-haul customers.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship by supporting changes, such as transfer efficiencies and extending the life of the landfill, which will keep rates lower for all customers over the long term.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan by introducing a low-income discount for transfer station self-haul customers.
· The legislation furthers the Strategic Climate Action Plan energy goals through enhanced emphasis on waste prevention and recycling programs, making energy-efficient improvements to facilities and new transfer station facilities, use of green building practices, and other means.
· The legislation furthers the Rural Economic Strategies Plan (RES) and funds a variety of services available to unincorporated area residents.

The Department of Natural Resources and Parks briefed the Metropolitan Solid Waste Advisory Committee and the Solid Waste Advisory Committee on the legislation.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will enable the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks to continue to provide safe, reliable, efficient, and environmentally sustainable solid waste transfer and disposal services.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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